FROME TWINNING ASSOCIATION
Report on Hosts Meeting held on Thursday, 25th June 2015 at 7.30pm 

at St. Catharine’s Hall, Park Road

Alan Glover, Chairman welcomed everybody and thanked them for coming and for offering to host our visitors.
Pat Oatley explained about the envelopes.  There is one for the host family with their badges , a programme of events and a list of all the hosts and guests with addresses and phone numbers and one for the visitors with badges, leaflets about Frome, the programme of events in their own language, a list of where others from their country are staying and a book of Frome.  The host families collected their envelopes.

Hilary Daniel then said at the end of the meeting the hosts could collect and sign for an envelope containing £10 for each of their guests which could be then placed in the visitors envelope.  This is for their food at the Food Feast on Saturday evening

Alan Glover and Justin Worringham , Vice Chairman then went on to explain about the weekend.

There will be a telephone tree so that hosts know approximately what time their guests will arrive at the Football Club Car Park.  There will be a meeter and greeter for each coach who will introduce their guest or guests to them.  The Polish coach is expected at 4.30pm (Justin Worringham), the German coach between 5pm  and 5.30pm (Damon Hooton) and the French coach at 5.30pm (Alan Glover).  Guests will then be taken home to spend the evening with hosts.
On Friday hosts and guests are asked to be at the Cheese and Grain between 9am and 9.15am at the right hand entrance and then Mike Bishop, the Town Crier will welcome everybody.  This will be followed by speeches from the Mayors and presentations by Caroline Walsh- Waring on Frome Open Studios, Tabitha Clayton on energy saving and use of electric cars and Martin Dimery on the Frome Festival.  There will also be a power point presentation during the speeches.

During the morning there will be a coffee break and a buffet lunch at 12.30pm.

At 3pm there will be a Town Walk led by Alistair Macleay and then free time with hosts.

The Youth have a separate programme after the buffet lunch when they will be escorted to Frome College by 3 Frome College students and they will spend the afternoon with them and will be ready to be collected at 5pm at Frome College.

On Saturday there is a trip to Bath for the adults and a coach will leave the Sports Centre Car Park  at 9am and return at 3.30pm .  Jack Smith, one of our hosts will be taking 2 tours of an hour each. There were a few spaces left on the coach so if any hosts would like to go to Bath they can let Alan know.

Justin said the Youth would be going to The Lighthouse at Tytherington from 10am until 2pm where they will have their own programme based on youth and how they are portrayed in the media with workshops and filming. It was hoped hosts would be able to transport their guests but if there were any problems to let him know.

Saturday evening is the Food Feast and we have a tent in the Blue House garden which would be available for people if they wish to bring their food to the tent.

On Sunday there is a Civic Service at 11.30am at St. Johns’ Church and everybody is welcome to attend.  The service should last about 45 minutes.  Following this there is the Frome Independent Market.

In the afternoon there is an optional walk on Westbury White Horse where Sue and Justin Worringham will give a guided tour for about an hour.  Justin said those wishing to come should park in the top car park and arrive at 2.45pm

In the evening there is the Farewell Meal at the Football Club where there will be tables of 9.  The final speeches will be made and town gifts exchanged.

On Monday the visitors will leave from the Football Club Car park at the following times

French at 4.30am         Polish at 7am      Germans at 8.30am

Alan and Justin answered several questions  and then Alan again thanked everybody for hosting and hoped they would have a good weekend with their guests.

	
	
	

	
	
	


